
January 2019: NVTRP’s Board of Directors votes to move forward with breaking ground on Phase II in 

summer 2019 and approves use of a $1 million construction line of credit at John Marshall Bank if 

needed.  Trinity Group Construction, Inc. is selected as the general contractor after a competitive bid 

process.  

 

June 2019:  Anticipating the imminent approval of a building permit by Fairfax County, we hold a 

celebratory joint Dedication of the Trefry Outdoor Riding Arena and Groundbreaking for the Jean and Ric 

Edelman Indoor Riding Arena. 

 

July and August 2019:  The final approval of the building permit hits several delays, primarily due to the 

need for the approval of two code modifications.  One—related to the final approval of the significant 

reduction in size of the underground water storage tanks—was approved.  The other—related to our 

request to use wood trusses with a drywall ceiling for the roof system in lieu of heavy timber—a change 

that will result in significant savings without compromising the quality of the building—is still pending. 

Supervisor Pat Herrity’s office lends their support to help resolve the issue.  

Meanwhile, Trinity Group Construction, Inc. is mobilizing to start building, including starting to work on 

submittals for long lead items, and selecting Lonnie Suter of Quality Buildings as the sub-contractor to 

build the indoor arena itself. 

September 2019:   Fairfax County approves our request for a code modification related to the use of 

wood trusses in the ceiling.  NVTRP submits our updated building permit and is given every indication 
that this submission will yield the building permit needed to start construction.   

December 2019:  After 12+ months of negotiating, primarily around fire safety measures, we get the 

long-awaited approved building permit from Fairfax County.  Our take-away is that our project—a large, 

wooden, unsprinklered (due to our distance from public water) equine facility that is open to the 

community (as opposed to being a private facility on residential property) is an anomaly for this area, 

which provides a challenge in matching the appropriate building codes for our use.  

The frustrating news is that the additional fire safety measures required by the permit added close to 

$500,000 to the cost of the project, an increase we cannot absorb. 

Project leaders pursue a multi-faceted approach to getting over this hurdle, including: 

● Considering different fire suppression approaches that may now be more cost-effective given all 

the County requirements 

● Considering shrinking the size of the building slightly while maintaining the ability to have two 

lessons going simultaneously 

● Pursuing multiple leads for in-kind donations that will reduce the price 

● Pursuing additional financing 

● Continuing to fundraise 

● Working with the County to determine how any modifications would impact the need for 

additional review and how the review process could be expedited if we go that route 



February 2020: Productive, detailed discussions with the County lead to a solution: incorporating an 

automated sprinkler system that will allow us to reduce the amount of on-site water storage and 

remove some of the fire retardant materials that were driving up the cost.  While initially thought to be 

cost-prohibitive, the addition of an automated sprinkler system now promises a significant net savings 

and easier long-term maintenance of the facility.  

NVTRP submits a revised code modification to Fairfax County reflecting this change. 

March 2020: Fairfax County approves our request for code modification allowing us to proceed with the 

addition of automated sprinkler system. 

COVID-19 pandemic takes hold. 

April 2020:  NVTRP receives updated drawings from the architect at month-end and submits a revised 

building permit to Fairfax County.  

May 2020:  NVTRP submits updated plans to Trinity Group Construction for final pricing.  As part of the 

bid process, Trinity will approach sub-contractors who have identified a willingness to work with us on 

pricing.  Planning, including updating cash flow projections and other financial information, begins in 

anticipation of a June Board of Directors meeting to vote on moving forward with building Phase II.  A 

key consideration will be any gap that remains between fundraising to date and the final cost of the 

building, and the advisability of drawing on our line of credit at John Marshall Bank. 

 


